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9th July 2025 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 
 
I am responding to your request for information under the Freedom of Information Act.  
The answers to your specific questions are as follows: 
 
1) In your organisation, do you employ “job planning” for pharmacists (job 

planning in this instance is typically the division of a working week into half 
day "sessions" allocated to commitments such as clinical work, development, 
supporting professional activities time, teaching, research, etc)? 

 
No.  

  
2) How many pharmacists do you employ? Please state headcount. 
 

38. 
  
3) Of the pharmacists that you employ, how many have job plans? 
 

0.  
  
4) a) For each pharmacist with a job plan, please provide the proportion of 

 contracted hours allocated to protected* time for supporting professional 
 activities (SPA), also known as protected learning time or professional 
 development time. 

 
Not applicable.  

  
4) b)   For each pharmacist without a job plan, please provide the proportion of 
  contracted hours allocated to protected time for supporting professional 
  activities (SPA), also known as protected learning time or professional  
  development time.  
 

We do not record this. 
 

Cont…/ 



 
5) If it is not possible to provide an answer to question 4a or 4b, please provide 

the recommended allocation to supporting professional activities (SPA), also 
known as protected learning time or professional development time, in hours 
per week for a full-time employed pharmacist. 

 
We do not have specific recommendations for this. 

 
If I can be of any further assistance, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Should you be dissatisfied with the Trust’s response to your request, you have the right to 
request an internal review.  Please write to the Freedom of Information Department (esh-
tr.foi@nhs.net), quoting the above reference, within 40 working days.  The Trust is not 
obliged to accept an internal review after this date. 
 
Should you still be dissatisfied with your FOI request, you have the right of complaint to the 
Information Commissioner at the following address: 
 
The Information Commissioner’s Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
Cheshire      SK9 5AF 
 
Telephone: 0303 123 1113 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
Freedom of Information Department 
esh-tr.foi@nhs.net  
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